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We at the School of Natural Healing are deeply saddened by the passing of Dr. Ahmed Warfa, 
Ph.D. on March 24, 2021. He passed away in Somalia due to complications from Covid-19. We 
are grateful to his family for informing us of his passing, and our hearts go out to them at this 
time. Our staff and students definitely feel the loss of a great teacher and wonderful man. We 
are thankful to have been the recipients of his 
welcoming smile and incredible knowledge in the field 
of botany.  
 
Dr. Warfa had an amazing career as a Biology 
professor with a focus on taxonomy and botany. He 
earned his bachelor's degree at Somali National 
University and his Master’s Degree from the University 
of Florence. He earned his Ph.D. in plant taxonomy 
from the University of Uppsala in Sweden. He named 
two new species: Cyclamen somalense and Crotalaria 
warfae. 
 
After his postgraduate studies, Dr. Warfa returned to Somalia and headed the agricultural 
department at Somali National University until the collapse of Somalia’s government in 1991. At 
this point he worked as senior advisor for the United Nations peacekeeping mission. He had 
several attempts on his life causing him to flee to Kenya and then to the United States.  
 
While in Kenya he was instructed by the United Nations to not meet with Somalis outside the 
UNOSOM office for security reasons. Dr. Warfa stated, “This was an instruction that I rejected 
because I had to work for my people, democracy and peace. I needed to meet them wherever 
they were.” He had deep convictions and worked tirelessly for peace, human rights and 
democracy among the Somalian people.  
 
In Utah Dr. Warfa taught at the University of Utah, Brigham Young University and Salt Lake 
Community College. He taught Botany at the School of Natural Healing Master Herbalist 
Certification Seminar from 2001 to 2020. He had a wonderful way of connecting with students 
and making botany come to life. Some of our favorite quotes from him are “So far, so bad?” and 
“Are we together?” We loved learning from Dr. Warfa at the Master Herbalist Seminar each 
year.  



 
We are fortunate to have rubbed shoulders with Dr. Ahmed Warfa and are grateful for his 
contributions to the plant world and for his efforts in creating peace for humanity. 
 

Tara Christopher Eyre is a Master Herbalist and Certified Foot Zone Instructor/Practitioner. 
She loves helping people on their journey toward health.  

 

 
 
 


